






 

Fourth  Sunday  of  Easter  .  -  May  7,  2017 

Liturgy  408.847.5151   or   dbarry@dsj.org 

Confirmation Year 1-/ Primer Año de Confirmación  

Middle School Ministry 
Next Middle School Session: Wednesday, May 10, 2017 

Grupo de Jóvenes de la Middle School 

Next High School Night 

Próxima Noche de Jóvenes de la Prepa 

Young Adults 

(6940 Chestnut St.) 
Next Gathering: 

Follow us @smpyouth 

 What a weekend just passed. We celebrated “Mini Easter Vigils” at three Masses. What does this 
mean? Our church considers 7 years the age of reason, meaning the child can understand initiation and 
accept formation in the faith. Our children, 7 in the Spanish process and 9 in the English, have been 
preparing for 2 years. They and their parents and sponsors have faithfully attended formation sessions 
every week and have encountered many aspects crucial to understanding our faith. It is intense formation! 
All of this came together when Fr Gener and Fr Jose and Fr Robert asked: Do you wish to be baptized? 
They each answered with passion: Yes I do! It was thrilling for all of us to witness their initiation: baptism, 
blessing of their white garments, lighting their baptismal candles, confirmation, and finally first communion. 
Congratulations to all. 
 If you might be interested in this deep formation, you are always welcome to our sessions. Monday, 
7:00pm-9:00pm, in English; Tuesday, 7:00pm-9:00pm, in Spanish. 

 Happy Easter!     Rose Barry, Pastoral Associate

Happy Easter Thank Yous 
We are so grateful to all who helped transform our Lenten church into the glory of Easter. Sheila White, 
Lillian Paiva, Elizabeth Paiva, Lori Parshall designed our floral display with support from Curtis Elledge and 
Syngenta Seeds, Regional Flowers, Ping Huang Cheng Nursery, and Stems Floral Boutique. Miguel 
Arellano, Aaren Campos, and Liliana Gonzalez were wonderful workers, doing whatever task was next. 
Elaine Burce and Lupita Rodriguez stalwartly cleaned candle holders and threaded flags. Rodolfo Flores 
and Luis Avendaño created the spectacular setting for our great cross. Our fabulous choirs for Triduum 
were led by: Holy Thursday, Karen Gutierrez; Good Friday, English, Carol Harris, Spanish, Jordi Vidales 
and Freddy; Easter Vigil, Carol Harris and Jordi Vidales led a choir made up of all our talented choirs. Many 
thanks to Patti Filice and the Saint Mary Catholic Ladies for supporting our Easter budget. 



St.  Mary  School  Office:  408.842.2827 Religious Education: 
408.847.2652 

Weekend Liturgy Questions/Comments  5/7/17 
1. The Fourth Sunday of Easter is known as Good Shepherd Sunday 

since each year of the Gospel likens the care Jesus has for us to 
that of a shepherd for his sheep. Today’s Gospel indicates that 
anyone who would enter the sheep pen by climbing over the gate 
is not a real shepherd. 

2. The authentic shepherd uses the gate, knows the names of his 
sheep, and leads them in a beneficial direction. The leadership of 
the authentic shepherd is effective because the shepherd’s voice is 
known. Jesus also compares himself to a gate: If you are a 
believer, you will receive “abundant life” through this gate. 

3. We live in a world full of noisy distractions. How can we hear the 
voice of Jesus in our lives? Who has led you somewhere, and then 
something good has happened to you? What do good leaders do? 

Sixth  Sunday  in  Ordinary  Time  -  February  12,  2017 

Religious Education 
Our Faith Formation 
Sessions have been 
completed for this 
year. We look 
forward to seeing 
you and your family 
at Mass every 
weekend and of 

course seeing your children 
in September!! 
Registration Forms will be 
available in the Religious 
Education Office in May. 

Upcoming Events at SMS 
May 12 Mother’s Day Prayer Service and Brunch, 8:45am 
May 12 Mother / Son Bingo, 7:00pm 
May 23 2nd Grade Eucharist Mass, 8:45am 
May 24 Spring Concert / Open House 
May 29 Memorial Day – No School 
June 2  Baccalaureate Mass & Graduation 
June 9  Last day of school! 

Fourth  Sunday  of  Easter  .  -  May  7,  2017 

Auction Update 
We want to thank everyone who supported the 30th Annual Blue & 
White Auction! This year, we raised $115,719 in profit for St. Mary 
School. We are excited that we now have funds to put toward the 
purchase of an automatic lock for the new security door in the entry 
way as well as a whole new play structure in the yard. These are much 
needed purchases and made possible by your generous donations 
and support. Our school depends on these fundraisers not only for 
improvements, but also for the general fund of the school. Thanks 
again for your continued support, and a special thank you to Shelly 
Paiva, Lara Orradre and this year’s entire auction committee for all 
their hard work in making the auction another huge success! 

The First 
Eucharist 
celebrations 
begin on Sunday 
May 7th at the 
11:00am Mass. 

The remaining celebrations 
will take place on Saturday, 
May 13th at the 2:00pm  
Mass. The final celebration 
will be on Saturday, May 
20th at the 5:00pm Mass. 
Please keep these children 
and their families in your 
prayers as they enter into the 
final days of their 
preparation. 

Openings Available at St. Mary School 
Are you seeking a quality Catholic education for your 4-year-old? St. 
Mary School still has openings in its Kindergarten Year One program 
for the 2017-2018 school year. Please come visit St. Mary School to 
learn more about our wonderful program. Students must be 4 years 
old by September 1, 2017 and potty trained. To learn more about the 
school and schedule a campus tour, please call 408.842.2827. 
Applications are available in the School Office at 7900 Church Street 
or at www.stmarygilroyorg. 
Giving your child a foundation that stands the test of time….a Catholic 

School education. 
St. Mary School does not unlawfully discriminate on the basic of race, color, national 

and ethnic origin, age, gender or disability in the admission of students, the 
administration of educational policies, admission policies, scholarship and loan 

programs, and athletic and other school-administered programs. 

Home Mission Appeal 
Many Thanks... 



Prayers  for the Sick 
Oremos  por  los  Enfermos 

Masses for the Week 
An offering to the work of the Parish has been made in memory 
of, or on behalf of, these persons who are hereby included in the 
special prayers of our community at our daily Masses this week. 

Luz & Ramon Villalobos  (A)  † 
  Frank Berger  (B)  † 

Jose Maria Reyes  (A)  † 
  Maria de Jesus Reyes  (A)  † 

Family of Cathy Silacci 
Maria Ruelas Naranjo  † 

  Eva Aurelia Cavero Cruz  (A)  † 
Tom Engebretson  (A) † 

  Perfecta Zarza  (A)  † 
 Oliva Raya Rosas  † 
  Antonio Arroyo  (A)  † 

Sylvia Hayton  (B)  † 
 Rebeca J. Castillo † 
  Jose Luis  Lopez Raya  (A)  † 

Lois Filice  (A)  † 
  Iola Vicina  (B)  † 
 Elpidio Velasco  † 
  Hector Gonzalez  (A)  † 

Iluminador Velasquez  † 
  Artur & Adelina Bettencourt  † 
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Sixth  Sunday  in  Ordinary  Time  -  February  12,  2017 Fourth  Sunday  of  Easter  .  -  May  7,  2017 
RCIA 

We are happy to have 
celebrated Full Initiation with 
our children and adults during 
this Easter Season. We now 
look forward to the Confirmation 
Celebration of our remaining 
candidates on Sunday, June 
4th at the 11:00am Liturgy. 
Please continue to pray for all 
families in sacramental 
celebration and preparation. 
If you are in need of any of the 
sacraments of Initiation 
(Baptism, Confirmation, Holy 
Eucharist) our sessions are 
held on Monday Evenings at 
7:00pm in the Common Room 
of St. Francis Center. Please 
Call Barbara in the Religious 
Education Office at 
408.847.2652 for more 
information. 

An ICF Thank You! 

Many Chances  
for Pilgrimage  

Many Parts of Earth 

Stay tuned for more chances to 
see our wonderful world! 
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